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Dates to  
Remember  

 
 

Friday 8th July 
2016  

P.J. Day  
End of Term 2 Early 
Dismissal 2.10pm  

 

Monday 25th July 
2016  

School Resumes for 
Term 3 8.50am  

 

Tuesday 2nd August 
2016  

ICAS English  
Choir Performance at 
The Chaffey Theatre  
Also performing LPS 
Rock Band ñBlack Outò 

 

Thursday 4th             
August 2016  

Grandparents and 
Special Person Day  

 

Monday 8th             
August 2016  

Fundraising Meeting  

 

Tuesday 16th             
August 2016  

ICAS Maths  
 

Monday 22nd             
August 2016  

Finance Meeting 5pm  
Governing Council 

7pm  
 

22nd  -  26th           
August 2016  
BOOK WEEK  

Australia: Story  
Country  
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This term has been extremely 

busy and it is hard to believe that 

the holidays are almost upon us.  

We farewell Mr Cliff Hall, our             

exchange teacher from Canada.  

He has taught the year 6/7 classes 

in the past twelve months. We 

thank him for his contributions to 

Loxton Primary School and wish 

him safe travels back to Canada. I 

know that he will miss the warm 

friendships he and his family have 

made, the relaxed lifestyle of the 

Loxton community and of course 

the stunning weather we have 

here in the Riverland.  

I would also like to thank Nichole 

Halliday for her highly skilled 

teaching in Mrs Merylyn Roweôs 

c l a s s .  S h e  i s  a  v e r y                  

dedicated teacher who has a              

passion for teaching.  She will be              

returning in mid Term 3, to back 

fill another vacancy, so we look                

forward to her being on our staff 

once again.  

All families will receive a brief              

letter, and a copy of the uniform 

policy today.  As a staff we have 

been quite concerned about our 

uniform not being up to standard. 

Principal: Jan Slape  

Acting Deputy Principal: Sally Wright  

Governing Council Chairperson:                              

Simon Knowles  

END OF TERM 

We want to bring the uniform up to a 

high standard, so we need your help!  

Please take the time to read the              

uniform policy over the holidays and 

check that your children have the              

correct uniform ready for the Term 3 

start.  We have a large number of lost 

property items, which are un -named in 

the Front Office (see picture below). 

Please could you make sure that you 

name all your childôs/childrenôs clothing. 

The staff and I wish you a safe, happy 

and safe holiday with your family.  See 

you all back next term!  

mailto:admin@loxtonps.sa.edu.au


On the 27 th , 28 th  and 29 th  of June all the classes 

from Loxton Primary School got a chance to visit 

the Planetarium. We all walked to the Living              

Waters Church over the three days. It was an 

amazing experience and very realistic. It made 

you feel as if you were really there with the              

dinosaurs, on the moon or whizzing around a         

volcano. We also looked at the star constellations 

and where the sun sets and rises. We all had a 

great time and would like to thank Mrs Schulz and 

Mr Caire for organizing the experience!  

By Scarlett and Tess 5/6 Cass  

 

 

PLANETARIUM 

ROCK BAND PERFORMANCE AT THE 

RIVERLAND SPECIAL SCHOOL  
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To celebrate NAIDOC week, the District Council of                  

Loxton/Waikerie invited two of our senior Aboriginal                 

students and Ms. Sumner, to participate in their                 

NAIDOC week flag raising ceremony. Yozanna and Isiah 

delivered a speech relaying the origins of NAIDOC week 

and assisted in raising the flag. Loxton Elder, Michael 

Kropinyeri, raised the flag and our past student Tyla 

read the Welcome to Country. This was an incredible 

opportuni-

ty for our 

students. 

Thank you 

to Ms 

S u m n e r   

for organ-

ising this.  

NAIDOC WEEK  

Last week, our performance band óBLACK OUTô, had 

the privilege of performing and being an audience at 

the Riverland Special School. This was a great                 

rehearsal for the band who have been fortunate 

enough to be selected to perform as óassisting artistsô 

at the Riverland Festival of Music, in Term 3.  

The students and Mr Gum travelled to Berri by bus, 

then watched the musical talents of Our Lady of the 

River students and also the incredible performance by 

the Special School students, performing in óThe 

Bandô.   After demonstrating wonderful audience skills, 

the students performed 5 hit songs, to a very excited 

audience. The band members performed with poise 

and confidence and rocked the afternoon away in           

excited fashion. A massive thanks must go to Mr Gum 

for his organisation of a fun - filled and very inspiring 

afternoon.  



GRANDPARENTS/SPECIAL PERSON 
DAY 
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GRACE 

I'm wondering what you think about when you hear 

the word 'grace'. Maybe for you it is a pretty name 

sometimes given to a girl. Or maybe you know it as 

a short prayer before a meal. Or maybe you think 

about someone who is graceful, moving gently and 

carefully across a stage perhaps. When I hear the 

word grace I think about an undeserved favour.  

Many years ago I misplaced the insurance bill for 

our car. A week after it was due I found it and 

started to panic. Do I have to go through a process 

to reinstate our insurance? Will there be a waiting 

period to be able to make claims? Is there a              

financial penalty for being late? I phoned the               

relevant company who very quickly informed me 

that they have a 'grace period'. They went on to 

explain that they give their customers 1 month over 

the due to date to pay, and if anything were to  

happen in that month they would still cover the 

claim as though it had been paid in full. Obviously, I 

quickly paid the bill so that we didn't have to rely 

on that grace period any longer than was                   

necessary, however, you can imagine that I was 

incredibly relieved. I did not deserve their grace  

period, I had made a mistake. I don't know whether 

insurance companies still do this but I was grateful 

for it at the time.  

Then there is the political arena where grace           

appears to be seriously lacking. I am tired of the 

election ads and media reports where our politicians 

appear unable to show any grace to their                     

colleagues. I'm longing to hear just one of them say 

"that person is not on my team, but I think they did 

a good job". Of course, these attitudes of                    

ungraciousness are not confined to politicians, they 

creep into our own hearts and minds regularly. We 

are quick to judge and make comment about those 

around us and slow to show them the grace which 

we would like afforded to us. I wonder who you and 

I need to extend more grace to?  

I wish you and your family happy holidays and may 

you be blessed as you show grace to those around 

you.  

Rebecca Whillas  

Pastoral Care Worker  

P.S. I have enjoyed spending some time with Year 

2 Saville during some of their literacy time this 

term. Thank you for welcoming me into your class-

room.  

3ÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÁÒÅ                  

ÉÎÖÉÔÅÄ ÔÏ ÁÓË ÔÈÅÉÒ 

'ÒÁÎÄÐÁÒÅÎÔÓ ÏÒ Á 

3ÐÅÃÉÁÌ 0ÅÒÓÏÎ ÔÏ 

ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÏÎ           

4(523$!9 ΪÔÈ !5'534Ȣ 

4ÈÅ ÄÁÙ ×ÉÌÌ ÒÕÎ ÁÓ ÆÏÌÌÏ×Óȡ 

ίÁÍ- 3ÐÅÃÉÁÌ !ÓÓÅÍÂÌÙ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÈÁÌÌ 

!ÆÔÅÒ ÁÓÓÅÍÂÌÙ ÖÉÓÉÔÏÒÓ ÃÁÎ ÊÏÉÎ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÉÎ 

ÔÈÅÉÒ ÃÌÁÓÓÒÏÏÍÓ 

ΧΦȢΨΦ- 3ÈÁÒÅÄ ÍÏÒÎÉÎÇ ÔÅÁ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ                        

ÃÌÁÓÓÒÏÏÍÓ 

ΧΦȢΪΦ- 4ÅÁȾ#ÏǟÅÅȾ "ÉÓÃÕÉÔÓ ÆÏÒ ÓÔÁǟ ÁÎÄ    

ÖÉÓÉÔÏÒÓ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 3ÔÅÐÈÁÎÉÅ  !ÌÅØÁÎÄÅÒ +ÉÔÃÈÅÎ 

ΧΧȢΦΦ- %ÎÄ ÏÆ 2ÅÃÅÓÓȢ 6ÉÓÉÔÏÒÓ ÇÏ ÈÏÍÅ 

7Å ÌÏÏË ÆÏÒ×ÁÒÄ ÔÏ ÓÅÅÉÎÇ ÁÌÌ ÏÕÒ            

ÓÐÅÃÉÁÌ ÖÉÓÉÔÏÒÓ ÏÎ ÔÈÉÓ ÄÁÙȦ 

Tomorrow                               
Wear your favourite PJÂs to school for the day 

for a gold coin donation! 

Hi All,  

Following on from the 

success of our Parent                 

Workshops with Relationships Australia, headspace  

Berri counsellor, Keisha King, will be holding a free 

information session for parents/carers. This will be 

held in the Loxton Primary School library on                

Thursday, the 28 th  of July, at 6.30 -7.30pm. This 

presentation aims to provide parents/carers with 

information about the services headspace  Berri can 

provide to young people aged 12 -25 and                    

information about how to better support them,    

including becoming more aware of the early warning 

signs of mental health, related concerns and how to 

make a referral for counselling.  

Also, Keisha King will be coming into 6C, 6/7H and 

7H in week 1 of Term 3 to run a lesson in each class 

on mental health. This will be a fantastic opportunity 

for our older students to be introduced to                  

headspace  and learn more about mental health.  

A note regarding the parent workshop will be sent 

home with an RSVP slip. We hope to see you there.  

Liza Gibbs        

Well Being teacher  

KIDS MATTER  



WALLY AND THE WIPEOU T WIZARD 
PERFORMANCE 

On Tuesday 21 st  of June, Miss Savilleôs Year 2 class 

and Mr Cubbinôs Year 6 class went to the Loxton  

Lutheran School to attend the óWally and the Wipe 

Out Waste Wizardô performance. We learnt lots 

about recycling and what to put in the different          

recycling bins. It was a very entertaining                  

performance with lots of cool magic tricks                   

performed by the Wizard. A BIG thank you to Mr 

Caire for driving the bus at the last minute so we 

were able to attend the performance.  

NUDE FOOD DAYS  

Thank you to everyone for supporting our óNude 

Food Daysô this term. It is fantastic to see children 

with óNude Foodô in their lunch box everyday, not 

just on our óNude Food Daysô. We encourage the 

children to put any rubbish they may have back 

into the lunch box, so that it can be disposed of at 

home or re -used again (such as zip - lock bags). 

Next term we are planning to have some óNude 

Food Weeksô. More information about this will go 

home next term.  

From the L.P.S Recycling Committee  

YEAR 3 CAMP TO MILDU RA  

Last Thursday all the Year 3ôs went on a camp to 

Mildura on a bus.  We stopped at Lake Cullulleraine  

for recess and then we drove to our accommodation 

in Mildura. We unpacked all our stuff.  Then the bus 

took us to Inflatable World.  We had lots of fun 

playing, jumping and sliding on the equipment.  We 

had a long walk back to our accommodation where 

we got changed into our bathers to go to the Wave 

Pool.  It was awesome!  There were sprinklers that 

sprayed on top of us and when they turned off, the 

big waves came on.  We dodged lots of waves but 

we also got dumped!  We walked back to our              

accommodation and got changed into our going out 

clothes.  We then walked to dinner at the Working-

manôs Club.  After we had our delicious dinner we 

went back to our accommodation to watch Jumangi.  

Then we went to sleep.  The next day we got 

changed and went to the Workingmanôs Club for 

breakfast.  We then walked to the cinema to watch 

Finding Dory.  After the cinema we hopped on the 

bus and went to Maccaôs for lunch.  After Maccas, 

we hopped back on the bus and drove to Lake              

Cullulleraine  for a pit stop.  Then we drove back to 

school and got picked 

up. It was the best 

camp ever!  
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2016 PUPIL FREE/SCHO OL CLOSURE DAYS  

Friday 9 th  September      Adelaide Show/School    
Closure  

Monday 12 th  Sept           Australian Curriculum    
Training  

Monday 17 th  October      Planning & Review  
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ASSEMBLY CALENDAR 

SPORTS CALENDAR 

&

9am Thursdays in the Hall. Morning Tea in the Stephanie        

Alexander Kitchen afterwards ALL WELCOME! 

Term 3 
Week Host Class Presenting 

Class 

1 6 Cubbin Choir 

2 4 G/W Rec Haslam 

3 3/4 K 1 C/P 

4 3 L/W S.R.C              

5 6/7 H 1 Rann 

6 Book Week Parade 

7 Rec Rowe 2 Saville 

8 Rec Borg 2/3 H 

9 S.R.C 

10 Rec Haslam 5/6WA 

Our Lost Property Bin is over 

f l o w i n g  w i t h  u n - n a m e d                    

uniforms, lunch boxes and water 

bottles. PLEASE reclaim your 

property. You will find the bin at 

the Front Office, all unclaimed               

property will be donated to             

Loxcare at the end of the term.  

LOST PROPERTY 

SAPSASA SOCCER & HOCKEY  

From Term 3 2016, the school           

canteen will be closed on Mondays 

and Tuesdays. Opening days will be 

Wednesdays, Thursdays and           

Fridays each week.  

CANTEEN NEWS 

YEAR 2/3 FOOTBALL  

Over the past 3 weeks a group of year 2/3          

students from Loxton Primary took part in an            

interschool football competition with students 

from St Alberts School. We had 40 enthusiastic 

students take part who thoroughly enjoyed               

themselves.  

 In week 8 of Term 2, three LPS students; Corey, 

Chloe and Annica went to Adelaide to represent  

the Riverland in SAPSASA Hockey. We would like to 

thank the parents and coaches for helping us along 

the way.  

Chloe Sharrad and   

Corey Gow  

 

Also representing  LPS 

and the Riverland for 

SAPSASA Hockey was 

Jack Oldroyd.  



TEACHING AWARDS  

NEWSLETTERS ARE AVAILABLE                  
FROM THE FRONT OFFICE OR ASK YOUR 

CHILDS CLASS TEACHER FOR A COPY  

aL{{95 
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ARRIVAL TIME AT SCHOOL  MEGA JUNE RAFFLE 
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Please be aware that students are not to be 

on school grounds until 8.30am. This is the 

time when the yard is supervised by a         

teacher from 8.30 -8.50am. Please be         

respectful and send your child to school at 

the correct time. OSHC run an excellent           

before school programme if you need before 

school care.  

 

8.30am  



COMMUNITY NEWS  
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COMMUNITY NEWS  


